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Monthly Reflection - November


I’m not sure what exactly to say in this month’s reflection. I honestly don’t feel like there’s much to add to what I wrote last month. November has gone by very quickly, and as I look back on it, it doesn’t really seem like I can remember much of anything interesting happening as far as MRNA and MRNA practices go. So this reflection should be short. And repetitive, when compared with last month’s. Perhaps a bit distracted too, seeing as I’m writing this while hanging out with my cousins… Sorry about all that.


Mono, micro, and meso practices have continued pretty much as they did earlier in the semester. There’s not much to be said there. My time one on one with God is good. Some might say that it happens sporadically and rarely, but it seems from my perspective to happen pretty continually, just in informal ways. My micro relationships have been all right, though not as frequent and invested as last month. Again, there’s not been one particular person who I’d consider my exclusive micro partner. I’ve spent a little time with Shannon Buchanan, catching up with her and praying together. And I had a good long conversation with Hart one night, and got to know him a bit better. But actually, that’s probably about it as far as micro, so it’s really not much at all. And as far as meso goes, it seems like our time together as a community has been kind of hit or miss, or is that just me not being able to remember? I really enjoyed our night out at Blake’s by the campfire. It was refreshing just to be able to spend time worshipping in song with all of you. That’s one aspect of church that I have missed, especially considering how talented we are in that department (admit it, it’s true).


I had one coaching session with Chadd about three weeks ago, and we discussed some vocational discernment issues. I think we were supposed to talk again last Friday, but I completely forgot until a few days later. Oh well… My giving has stayed about the same. Nothing really to report or reflect on there.


I would say that on the whole this month has felt more settled, normal, and balanced than the previous two months did. I’ve felt more myself. I’m just not sure if that’s a good thing. Because the “myself” that I’m referring to is introverted, relatively withdrawn, and not very invested in other people’s hearts and lives. As that self I’m more comfortable in an environment that does not demand/expect much from me as far as personal interaction. So the fact that I’ve felt more normal means that I haven’t been very involved in people’s lives. For example, the two times that we MRNA girls have been able to meet have been relatively uncomfortable for me. No offense meant to you ladies at all. Really. You know that saying: “It’s not you, it’s me.” Well, that’s really true in this case. I couldn’t really ask for a better group of women to be surrounded by and to call my friends and sisters in Christ. However, I’m just not real comfortable in that kind of intimacy-building environment, especially with a group of only women. So, I guess I’m just left wondering what kind of healthy tension I need to strike. How much do I accept my natural tendencies, and how much do I push myself into uncomfortable areas for the sake of growth and community relationships? Is my preferred “normal” okay, or do I need to change? Does my withdrawal frustrate and/or hurt others unnecessarily? Questions to continue pondering…

